
N o t e s  w i t h  i n t e n s e  c l a r i t y . . .

From the Principal’s Desk

Dear Students, Parents, and Faculty,

It is with immense pride and joy that I address our school community in this edition of our quarterly newsletter. Our journey
this past quarter has been nothing short of exceptional, filled with achievements, memorable events, and remarkable growth.
Firstly, I would like to extend my heartfelt appreciation to our students for their outstanding performances in the Annual Day
programs. Your dedication, talent, and enthusiasm brought life to the stage, showcasing the rich diversity and creativity that
defines our school community.
In the realm of sports, our students have displayed incredible prowess and sportsmanship. Their achievements in various
sporting events are a testament to their hard work, commitment, and the unwavering support of our coaches and staff. 
Moreover, our field trips have provided invaluable learning experiences, allowing our students to explore and discover new
horizons beyond the classroom. These adventures fostered curiosity, hands-on learning, and lasting memories.
Let's not forget the triumphs in academic competitions such as the spell bee competition. The determination and diligence
exhibited by our students in these intellectual pursuits are truly commendable. Our commitment to academic vigor remains
steadfast. Alongside celebrating achievements, it's crucial to emphasize the importance of values in shaping one's life. Our
school not only focuses on academic excellence but also strives to instill core values like integrity, compassion, and resilience.
These values serve as guiding principles, molding our students into well-rounded individuals capable of contributing positively
to society.
I want to express my deepest gratitude to our dedicated faculty and staff for their continuous guidance, encouragement, and
unwavering commitment to nurturing our students' holistic development.
As we look ahead, let us continue to inspire, support, and empower each other. Together, let's strive for even greater
achievements and create more meaningful experiences that shape the future leaders of tomorrow.
"Success is not the key to happiness. Happiness is the key to success. If you love what you are doing, you will be successful."

With unwavering belief in your potential
Ms. Lalitha. P
Principal - CBSE
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Students from Grades 1-12
actively engaged in a mini
health camp hosted at the
school in partnership with
Health Basix from September
25-27, 2023. This initiative was
integral to the school's
comprehensive healthcare
and wellness programs,
offering students dental, eye,
and general check-ups.
Participants took advantage of
this opportunity to gain
insights into their physical
well-being and address any
potential health concerns.

At our school, intramural sports
stand as a beloved tradition.
They give students a chance to
join sports right here in our
community. These activities
welcome everyone, whether
they're beginners or experts,
promoting teamwork and fun
competition. With various sports
available, students can try
different things and find their
passions. The supportive
atmosphere, where students
cheer for one another and lend
a helping hand, whether
celebrating wins or facing tough
times, truly warms the heart.
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"On October 2nd, we commemorated the birth
of Mahatma Gandhi, often revered as the
Father of India and a global beacon of peace
and non-violence. His profound teachings and
principles continue to ignite inspiration
worldwide, urging individuals to champion
righteousness and advocate for justice and
equality. At Manchester International School,
we ardently uphold the cherished values
propagated by Gandhi. Our commitment
resonates with promoting a culture anchored
in peace, mutual respect, and inclusivity. We
steadfastly believe that education stands as
the cornerstone for forging a just and equitable
society. Therefore, we remain dedicated to
equipping our students with the requisite
knowledge and skills, empowering them to
emerge as transformative agents of positive
change."

We are delighted to share the exciting news that
our students recently participated in the
International Olympiad exams organized by the
esteemed Science Olympiad Foundation (SOF).
As part of our commitment to nurturing the
intellectual growth and development of our
students, this initiative aimed to provide them
with a platform to showcase their skills on an
international level. The International Olympiad
exams, spanning subjects such as Mathematics,
English, General Knowledge, Commerce, Social
Studies, and Cyber Security for Grades 1 to 12,
served as a means to foster crucial skills like
problem-solving, critical thinking, and reasoning
among our students. The enthusiastic
participation of our students in these exams is a
testament to their dedication and academic
prowess. We believe this experience has not only
broadened their horizons but has also equipped
them with valuable skills that extend beyond the
classroom.
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The Spel l  Bee compet i t ion is  an
exc i t ing event  where
par t ic ipants  f rom Grades 1 to  8
demonstrate the i r  spel l ing
abi l i t ies .  I t  serves as a p la t form
that  chal lenges s tudents to
master  words,  expand the i r
vocabulary ,  and enhance the i r
language sk i l ls .

We are thr i l led to  share the
successfu l  cu lminat ion of  our
Poster  Making Compet i t ion,
speci f ica l ly  des igned for
s tudents f rom Grades 1 to  8.
This  engaging in i t ia t ive
prov ided our  young ta lents  wi th
a unique p la t form to exhib i t
the i r  creat iv i ty ,  ar t is t ic  f la i r ,
and thought fu l  ins ights  on a
s ign i f icant  theme.  The theme
for  th is  compet i t ion was "Ar t
Ref lect ing Gandhi 's  V is ion,"
a iming to  insp i re  our  s tudents
to de lve deep in to Mahatma
Gandhi 's  profound teachings
and pr inc ip les.  Through the i r
ar twork,  they had the
oppor tun i ty  to  re f lect  upon and
express Gandhi 's  v is ion of
peace,  non-v io lence,  and soc ia l
harmony.  The enthus iasm and
creat iv i ty  d isp layed by our
students were t ru ly
commendable.  Thei r  ar t is t ic
in terpretat ions and imaginat ive
representat ions resonated wi th
the essence of  Gandhi 's
phi losophy,  showcasing the i r
understanding and apprec iat ion
of  h is  legacy.

School  Toppers
Luke D -  Grade 5 A
Aaradhya.  R -  Grade 4 B
Vaishvi  Golden -  Grade 3B

Class Toppers
Rithwik.  K -  Grade 5A
V.Ashwin Pramesh- Grade 5 B
Reon Fernando- Grade 5 A
Daksh Vipin Nair  -  Grade 4 B
Soumika Das -  Grade 3 B
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We are thrilled to share our recent collaboration with IDP Education for a
comprehensive Career Mapping workshop. Designed meticulously, this workshop
aimed to empower our students to discern their strengths, interests, and core values,
equipping them to carve out meaningful career paths in our increasingly globalized
landscape. Guided by seasoned IDP Destination Experts, our students delved into
essential facets of career exploration and planning. Key areas of focus encompassed:
Self-assessment, Career research, Goal setting, Action planning and Global career
trends. Beyond theoretical insights, our students actively immersed themselves in
engaging interactive activities and exercises. These immersive sessions facilitated a
deeper self-awareness, enabling them to envision potential career avenues in nations
such as the United States, United Kingdom, Australia, Canada, New Zealand, and
Ireland. This workshop encapsulated our commitment to nurturing holistic development
and future readiness among our students. It provided them with invaluable tools,
insights, and perspectives, fostering informed decisions as they embark on their global
career journeys.
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The Vidhyarambham ceremony at Manchester International School was
celebrated with great reverence on 24th October 2023. Young learners,
accompanied by their parents and relatives, marked the commencement of their
formal educational journey into the expansive realm of learning. Vidyarambham
holds profound significance in a child's life. This ceremony not only
commemorates the initiation of their voyage into the realm of knowledge but
also underscores the paramount importance of education and the invaluable
role of educators in shaping their futures. Vidyarambham stands as a poignant
and meaningful tradition, symbolizing the reverence for education and the
inherent joy of learning. For many children and their families, this ceremony
remains a cherished and memorable milestone.

VIDYARAMBHAM: WHERE LEARNING BEGINS WITH JOY



In addition to the Career Mapping
workshop, Manchester International
School also hosted a University Fair in
collaboration with AUB India. This fair
offered students a unique platform to
engage with representatives from
diverse universities worldwide.
Attendees gained insights into various
programs, admission criteria, and
scholarship opportunities from the
following institutions: Arts University
Bournemouth (UK), Canterbury Christ
Church University (UK), Keele University
(UK) and RCSI University of Medicine
and Health Sciences (Ireland).
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UNIVERSITY FAIR IN COLLABORATION WITH AUB INDIA

On October 18, 2023, Abhishek R.
Ganesh, Regional Head of O.P. Jindal
University, conducted a session
focusing on the evolving landscape of
the future workplace and the
opportunities available at O.P. Jindal
University. The event garnered
significant participation from students,
faculty, and staff members. Mr. Ganesh
delved into the swift transformations
occurring in the professional realm
and emphasized the essential skills
and knowledge students must
cultivate to thrive in upcoming years.
He underscored the significance of
attributes such as lifelong learning,
adaptability, and creativity. Following
his presentation, an interactive Q&A
session ensued, enabling students to
inquire about the diverse
undergraduate programs offered by
O.P. Jindal University.

SESSION ON THE FUTURE
WORKPLACE & OPPORTUNITIES

IN O.P. JINDAL UNIVERSITY



"The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams." - Eleanor
Roosevelt. This sentiment aptly encapsulates the narrative of Southampton University's
delegation visit to Manchester International School on November 1, 2023. The
delegation's objective was multifaceted: to engage with our students, discern their
interests and aspirations, and elucidate the opportunities available at Southampton
University. Their interactions yielded inspiring moments. Notably, they conversed with
Ajay Balaji, a DP 2 student keen on pursuing his undergraduate studies at Southampton.
Additionally, the delegation engaged in constructive dialogues with Mr. Rajesh
Vasudevan, our Head of School, and other Academic Heads regarding a potential
Memorandum of Agreement (MoA). The delegation's visit marked a resounding
success, offering invaluable insights and avenues for both students and staff. This
collaborative endeavor underscores the transformative potential of partnership and
open dialogue in sculpting the educational landscape and preparing our youth for the
future. With the expertise and guidance of Southampton University, who can fathom the
remarkable achievements awaiting our students from Manchester International
School? The horizons are boundless.
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We are delighted to share that Manchester International School successfully
organized the Inter-House Declamation Competition for Grades 1-5 on October 31,
2023. The essence of a Declamation lies in its unique challenge: participants are
tasked with delivering a speech previously rendered by a notable figure, channeling
the original emotion, conviction, and rhetorical finesse. Our young orators
passionately breathed life into these renowned words, employing a blend of vocal
nuances, gestures, and facial expressions to captivate and inspire the audience. It
was heartening to witness our students embrace this platform, showcasing their
eloquence and stage presence. Their performances resonated with depth,
showcasing their commitment and dedication to mastering the art of public
speaking.
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INTER-HOUSE DECLAMATION COMPETITION

The Grade 6 assembly took
place on 6th November 2023,
centered around the theme of
'Children’s Day'. Under the
guidance of their class teachers,
Ms. Nirmala and Ms. Shruthi,
Grade 6 students highlighted the
importance of this day through
various activities, including skits,
dances, speeches, and quizzes.
Ms. Renuga Selvi enlightened the
audience about the significance
of Children’s Day, emphasizing
its connection to Pandit
Jawaharlal Nehru, in whose
memory the day is celebrated.
The assembly was attended by
students from Grades 6-9,
faculty members, and was
graced by the presence of CBSE
Principal, Ms. Lalitha.

 SCHOOL ASSEMBLY



On 20th November, Manchester International School marked World Children's
Day with a vibrant showcase of talent! The day resonated with songs,
dances, games, and hearty laughter, encapsulating a memorable
experience for all. From the Head of School to the EYP teacher, everyone took
to the stage, showcasing their talents for the students. The atmosphere was
devoid of inhibitions or ego, embodying pure camaraderie as we celebrated
the innocence and creativity of our students. This occasion reinforced the
significance of nurturing our children and equipping them with the
opportunities they deserve to flourish. The day exemplified the power of
positivity and the sheer joy derived from embracing fun-filled moments. We
extend heartfelt gratitude to our students for infusing our lives with their
innocence and boundless enthusiasm. They remain our most cherished
treasures, and the memories forged with them are truly invaluable.

www.manchesters.in
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National Unity Day was observed in our school on 31st October, with students
from Grade 6 to 10 actively participating alongside the staff members. Both
students and teachers pledged to uphold unity, integrity, and the security of
our nation. They reiterated their commitment to fostering the unity of our
country, aligning with the vision of Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel.
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National Unity Day 

The Parent-Teacher Meeting (PTM) took place on November 3, 2023, covering
students from grades 1 to 10. Parents spanning grades 1 to 10 participated in
this annual session, focusing on their child's academic achievements and
overall growth. Additionally, a specialized PTM was organized in November
2023 exclusively for grades 11 & 12. During this dedicated session, discussions
revolved around effective study techniques, key examination dates, and the
importance of board exams in shaping students' future paths. Parents were
invited to voice any concerns or issues their children might be encountering.
In response, teachers offered practical solutions and guidance to address
these challenges, encompassing both academic and personal aspects.
Parents expressed gratitude for the invaluable advice from teachers and
reaffirmed their unwavering support for their children's educational journey.

parents Teachers Meeting



The "Leadership Talk" competition took place on 
03 November 2023, showcasing students' insights
on global issues. Representing each house, three
students tackled roles from identifying locally
relevant global issues, aligning goals with SDGs, to
proposing actionable plans. The event highlighted
leadership, critical thinking, and commitment to
sustainable development.
The "Leadership Talk" intra-mural literary
competition, conducted on 03 November 2023,
spotlighted our students' prowess in addressing
global issues. Each house nominated three students
who seamlessly navigated distinct roles: identifying
global challenges with local resonance, aligning
objectives with specific Sustainable Development
Goals (SDGs), and devising actionable plans. Their
presentations spanned critical topics such as
climate change and gender equality, emphasizing
the nexus between global concerns and local
implications. This event not only showcased
students' leadership and analytical skills but also
underscored their commitment to fostering
sustainable development and global citizenship
within our school community.  

Manchester International School in association with
Black Pearl Production held a photography
workshop for students on 9 December 2023. The
students had the opportunity to learn essential
photography skills from experienced professionals.
The workshop provided valuable insights into
composition, lighting, and the art of storytelling
through images. To showcase their newfound
talents, the students participated in a photography
competition, capturing stunning moments that
reflected their creativity and newfound expertise

GOS DESIGN AURA 2023, the largest
interschool design carnival, was held at
Manchester International School on 23
September 2023. This event promised an
enriching and creative experience for our
students as well as participants from
other schools. It provided an excellent
platform for students to showcase their
innovative and artistic talents.
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In a thrilling display of youthful energy
and exceptional talent, Shyam  
Aditya K B, of Grade 1A, recently
participated in the MRF MOGRIP
National Supercross Championship
Race. The event, which marked the
final round of the season 2023, took
place on December 10, 2023, at the
prestigious venue in Mysore,
Karnataka.
His achievement is not only a
personal triumph but also an
inspiration for aspiring young riders.
His journey in the championship
reflects the spirit of determination
and passion for sports that
transcends age barriers. 
Congratulations to Shyam Aditya KB
on his outstanding achievement in
the MRF MOGRIP National Supercross
Championship, and we eagerly
anticipate witnessing his future
accomplishments in the thrilling world
of motorsports. 

Diya P of Grade 12 has accomplished
a commendable achievement by
securing the Gold Medal in the
Taekwondo competition at the CBSE
South Zone, Cluster VI event held in
Chennai on October 16, 2023,
representing Manchester International
School, Coimbatore. Additionally, she
clinched Gold Medal at the
Sahodhaya Inter-School Taekwondo
Tournament hosted by Atari Shakthi
International School. Furthermore, Diya
represented the South Zone at the
National level in Noida, where she
secured a Silver Medal.
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Celebrating Excellence and Milestones



In an exciting showcase of talent and
determination, our young badminton
enthusiast Kanishka V N of Grade 4A
has left an indelible mark at the recently
concluded under-10 Girls' doubles
tournament organized by the
Coimbatore Badminton Association. The
competition, held from October 5th to
October 8th, witnessed Kanishka's
remarkable skills on the court as she,
along with her partner, competed
valiantly against some of the best
young talents in the region.  
  The runner-up title is a testament to
her dedication, hard work, and the
potential she holds for future badminton
championships. Congratulations to
Kanishka V.N. for her remarkable
performance, and we eagerly await her
future endeavours on the badminton
court.

Sakshi K Triumphs in Sahodaya's Hindi
Creative Writing Competition!
We are thrilled to announce a momentous
achievement by one of our talented students,
Sakshi K from Grade 8. She has clinched the
coveted first place in the Creative Writing
Competition conducted by Sahodaya in the
Hindi category.

The accomplishment of Mahita Karthik,
an 8A CBSE student, won the under-14
tennis doubles championship at the 
CS-7 AITA competition, which took place
from October 23–27, 2023, at the KGR
Tennis Academy in Coimbatore. She
won a bronze medal representing
Manchester in the CBSE Sahodaya
under 14 competition at Chinmaya
International School. 
 In addition to her accomplishments,
she gave performances that showcased
her extraordinary talents. She
participated in AITA matches for the
under-14 and under-16 age groups.
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Anjana S Secured Third
Place in Sahodaya's Poem
Writing Competition! 
It is with immense pride
and joy that we share the
outstanding achievement
of Anjana S from Grade 9.
She has secured the third
position in the highly
competitive Poem Writing
Competition organized by
Sahodaya.

Sandeep R, a Grade 10 student at our
school, has received a letter of
appreciation from the Prime Minister of
India, Sri Narendra Modi, for participating
actively in the Pareeksha Pe Charcha
Program.
The Pareeksha Pe Charcha Program is an
annual event in which the Prime Minister
interacts with students and parents from
all over India to discuss exam-related
stress and anxiety. This year's event was
held between November 2022 and
January 2023 and was attended by over
10 lakh students. Sandeep was fortunate
to participate in the event and submit a
question to the Prime Minister on how to
deal with exam stress and was selected to
ask it in person. In his letter of
appreciation, the Prime Minister praised
Sandeep for his active participation in the
event and for his insightful questions. 

Our dedicated girls' handball team
recently showcased exemplary skills and
teamwork, participating in the esteemed
Sahodhaya Inter-School Handball
Tournament. Hosted at Chinmaya
International School, this competitive
event witnessed spirited performances
from numerous schools across the region.
Undeterred by stiff competition, our
talented team exhibited determination,
resilience, and a passion for the sport that
truly resonated with spectators. After
displaying commendable sportsmanship
and tactical prowess in each match, our
girls' handball team clinched the 4th
position, a testament to their hard work,
dedication, and consistent efforts
throughout the tournament.
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On Monday, 9th October 2023, our enthusiastic Grade 6 students embarked on an
enriching field trip to the Regional Science Centre, situated near CODISSIA on Avinashi
Road. During their visit, students had the unique opportunity to delve into various
exhibits and centers, including the Textile Museum, Science Exhibition, Everyday Science,
and the captivating "How Things Work" sections. The highlight of their experience was
undoubtedly the immersive 3D Science show and Planetarium, where they were
transported into the vast cosmos, igniting their curiosity about the universe. This hands-
on experience was not just a day of fun-filled exploration; it provided our students with
invaluable insights into the intricate science and technology behind everyday
equipment they encounter. By engaging with interactive displays and learning
environments, they gained a deeper appreciation for the scientific principles shaping
their day-to-day lives. Furthermore, this field trip served as a catalyst, inspiring our
young learners to nurture their scientific curiosity and explore the realms of science and
technology with zeal and passion in the future.

On Tuesday, 10th October 2023, our inquisitive Grade 7 students embarked on a
captivating field trip to the Gass Forest Museum, nestled near R.S. Puram. The excursion
commenced with an enlightening introductory session that delved deep into the
museum's rich history, setting the stage for a day filled with discovery. As students
traversed the museum's corridors, they encountered a diverse array of preserved
animals and birds, each offering unique insights into the wonders of the natural world.
Their learning journey continued as they explored various exhibits showcasing different
types of woods and their multifaceted uses, alongside a fascinating display of grains
and cereal seeds. Beyond the exhibits, this field trip resonated deeply with our students,
fostering a profound appreciation for nature's intricacies. By witnessing firsthand the
importance of preservation and understanding the delicate balance of ecosystems,
they gained invaluable perspectives on environmental stewardship. This experience
served as a poignant reminder of our collective responsibility to protect and cherish the
diverse inhabitants of our planet.



On Wednesday, 11th October 2023, our Grade 8 students embarked on a fascinating field
trip to the GD Car and Science Museum, located on Avinashi Road. As students stepped
into the museum, they were greeted by an impressive display of cars from both Indian
and international manufacturers, offering a comprehensive view of automotive evolution.
The experience was not merely observational; it provided our students with a deep dive
into the pioneering contributions of GD Naidu, a luminary who significantly shaped the
Indian automobile industry. Further enriching their learning journey, students ventured
into the science museum section, where they engaged with a myriad of exhibits
showcasing products from bygone eras. Through interactive displays and enlightening
narratives, they traced the transformative journey of various scientific and technological
innovations over time. This immersive experience served as a catalyst, igniting curiosity
and fostering a deeper understanding of the evolution of automobiles and technological
advancements. It encapsulated the essence of innovation, resilience, and the relentless
pursuit of excellence, inspiring our young minds to embrace the possibilities of the future.

As part of their psychology curriculum
assessment, students from Grades 11 & 12 of
both CBSE and NIOS streams visited Naveen’s
Rehabilitation Center in Sulur. During their
visit, they conducted comprehensive case
studies on various disorders. This involved
interviewing patients diagnosed with
conditions such as Schizophrenia, Bipolar
Disorder, Anxiety, Post Traumatic Stress
Disorder, Obsessive Compulsive Disorder,
Anorexia, and Bulimia. Furthermore, they
diligently analyzed the medical reports of
these patients and engaged in detailed
discussions with the center's psychologists to
gain deeper insights into patient data from
diverse perspectives. This hands-on
experience not only enriched their academic
knowledge but also fostered greater
empathy and understanding for individuals
managing these disorders.
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On December 16th, 2023, the ambiance was alive with the graceful movements of
the Juniors to the dynamic energy of the Seniors, offering a visual and auditory treat
for all attendees. The day celebrated talent, commitment, and the profound
influence of music and emotion. The Juniors presented "Music Adventures,"
captivating the audience with performances by students from Early Years to 
Grade 4. Their delicate movements and infectious innocence warmed the hearts of
everyone present. Each act, whether a timid step or a confident performance,
seamlessly transitioned to the next, culminating in a beautiful showcase of youthful
talent. Later in the afternoon, the Seniors enthralled the audience with "Emotions:
Feel the Colours of Your Soul." This segment delved deep into the spectrum of
human emotions, ranging from subtle grace to intense passion. Every performance
echoed with genuine emotion, setting a remarkable standard of excellence. We
were honored to have Ms. Kalpana Arvind, Associate Director of LEOS-ISRO, grace
the occasion as the Chief Guest. Her inspiring words deeply resonated with students
and faculty, leaving an indelible impact. The presence of Chairman Dr. P S Moorthi,
Correspondent Ms. Priya Moorthi, and the Head of School further strengthened the
sense of community and encouragement that defines our institution.
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Dr. Nancy Jeba Angeline, a caring gynecologist at PSG Hospitals,
conducted a special program, focusing on "Girls' Health &
Hygiene." It covered essential topics like healthy food, good
sleep, understanding the menstrual cycle, and the importance of
enjoyable exercise.
Dr. Angeline ensured that girls have the knowledge and tools to
take care of themselves in a way that fits into their busy lives.
This program reflects Dr. Angeline's dedication to promoting a
happy and healthy future for young girls.

We are thrilled to announce our
students' exceptional performance
at the "Sing for Joy 2023" Christmas
Carols Choir Competition at
Nirmala College for Women,
Coimbatore. Amongst stiff
competition from over 15 schools,
our talented Grade 4 to 9 students
progressed from auditions to earn
the prestigious title of grand finalist,
marking a momentous achievement
and immense pride for our school
community.

In a captivating blend of creativity and science, our
Grade 6 students recently embarked on an engaging
project centered around the intriguing topic of DIY
Paper Circuits as part of their Physics curriculum.
This hands-on endeavor seamlessly integrated
artistic expression with fundamental circuitry
principles, allowing our budding scientists to
explore and innovate.
Armed with copper tape, LEDs, and coin cell
batteries, our enthusiastic learners rolled up their
sleeves to craft simple yet illuminating circuits on
paper. This interactive activity not only enriched
their understanding of electrical circuits but also
unleashed their creativity, enabling them to design
unique and glowing masterpieces.
The classroom buzzed with excitement and
innovation as students merged their artistic flair
with scientific knowledge, resulting in a stunning
array of illuminated creations that truly showcased
their ingenuity and passion for learning.
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On December 22nd, our halls resonated with gratitude, laughter, and festive merriment as we
embraced the essence of Christmas. Students adorned classrooms and hallways, crafting
vibrant displays that captured themes of gratitude and holiday enchantment. Each brushstroke
and jingle bell echoed the spirit of the season. The entire school transformed into a canvas alive
with color, as everyone immersed themselves in the festivities. The afternoon unfolded with
painting, singing, dancing, and playful activities, filling the atmosphere with infectious laughter
and genuine happiness. Our dedicated staff members enthusiastically participated, engaging
in lively games and competitions. Their radiant smiles and spirited cheers added to the joyous
ambiance. Concluding the celebration, our Head of School conveyed a heartfelt message of
appreciation and extended warm wishes for the forthcoming year. Beyond the gifts and
festivities, this Christmas gathering epitomized unity, gratitude, and the creation of cherished
memories. As we embrace this season, let's celebrate love, laughter, and the endless
possibilities ahead. Wishing everyone a prosperous New Year!
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